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Welcome back to another exciting school year here at the Able Enrichment Centre. As always, we 
strive to provide a progressive and nurturing environment within which students may enrich their 
education.

1. Due to construction and renovations at SJR this year, some of our classes have been 
relocated and students will be using an alternative route to reach their classrooms. Signs have 
been posted and we will have teachers assigned to guide students to class for the first couple 
weeks. 

2. Students may proceed directly to their classes upon entering the school. Parents who remain 
must sign in at the security desk. This is a safety regulation; there are no exceptions. Only 
students and teachers are permitted into the hallways and classrooms. Parents must remain 
within the main foyer or waiting area. 

3. Students are reminded to not touch anything in the desks or lockers. Any such instances are 
considered theft or vandalism and will be dealt with accordingly. Should a student require any 
school supplies, they should ask the teacher or the office can supply some.

4. SJR is a smoke and peanut-free campus. Parents and guardians are reminded to please not 
smoke on school premises. Any snacks brought to the school must also be free of any nuts.

5. There are no classes on Sept 21st, Oct 12th and Nov 9th. The final day of first term classes is 
Dec 14th.  full calendar is available on the website and is also printed on the back of this 
newsletter. Second term begins Jan 4th. 

6. For the sake of maintaining safe traffic flow during drop-off/pickup, please enter via the 
entrance on South Drive and exit via North Drive (travel in a counter-clockwise circle). The loop
in front of the school is used for drop off and pickup only; it is a fire lane so parking is not 
permitted. Parking is available next to the school by the arena. Driving/parking instructions as 
well as maps are available on the website.

7. Students are permitted outside for recess (weather permitting) within the boundaries of the 
play structures and basketball court, as well as Rousseau Hall on the second floor. Access 
within the school is restricted to the hallways within which the classes are located, plus 
Rousseau Hall. Everywhere else is closed to public access. Parents may wait in the Robinson-
Wolinsky hall next to the security desk and are not permitted into the hallways or classrooms

8. Classes run from 2:00 pm to 4:15 pm.  The school is locked down at 4:30 pm after classes are 
dismissed. Parents are reminded to please drop off and pickup their children punctually.

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me via email. Regards,

Nathan Lee, M.Sc.
Principal - Able Enrichment Centre
www.ablemath.ca
ablemath@gmail.com


